
Today in Columbus History: On June 18, 1890, The Columbus Enquirer-Sun reported on a 
Columbus Council meeting that dealt with an important issue: The U.S. Census. Council 
members felt that the census takers for Columbus were falling behind in their duties -- there 
were many more people to be enumerated. And so, they proposed that the city supply 
additional census workers to help in the task. The motion was approved. Sadly to say, 
virtually all their work was in vain because almost all of the 1890 U.S. Census population 
schedules were destroyed by a fire in 1921. YES, THE 1890 CENSUS FOR THE WHOLE 
COUNTRY -- GONE. There were 62,947,714 people enumerated and only 6,160 names are 
legible. Interestingly, a few pages survived for Columbus -- only about 10 pages, with names 
on only about 4 of those. In 1890, each family had its own page (this was the only year this 
one done). The best of the surviving Columbus sheets is for the family of James Deaton, a 
wholesale grocer and member of St. Luke. 

Compiled by Callie McGinnis, Muscogee Genealogical Society 

Our snippets of Columbus history are usually based on a few days-worth of searching 
through the most popular sources for Muscogee County history. Meant to inspire readers to 
explore more about Columbus history, they are not exhaustive dissertations on the topic 
and may contain mistakes. If you have corrections or additional information, feel free to 
share them with the group.  

Clipping from Georgia Historic Newspapers (GALILEO). 
https://gahistoricnewspapers.galileo.usg.edu 



 



 

The best sheet from the Columbus 1890 U.S. Census -- for James Deaton and family. 
From ancestry.com 



 

Another sheet (of 10) that survived the fire. Too bad we can't read the names... 
From Ancestry.com 

 

James Eugene Deaton -- portrait from Nancy Telfair's History of Columbus, 1828 - 1928. 
From Ancestry.com 


